
CHZM HILL 

2485 Natomas Park Drive 

Suite 800 

Sacramento.CA 95833 

T* 018.920.0900 

Fax 91E.02R8463 

November 6,2007 

Mr. John Kessler 

Project Manager 

California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Street 

Sacramento, CA 95814 


Re: 	 Applicant's Responses to CEC Staff Data Requests 104and 105 

Humboldt Bay Repowering Project (06-AFC-07) 


Dear Mr. Kessler: 

Attached are an original and 12 copies of Pacific Gas and Electric Company's responses to 
California Energy Commission Staff Data Requests 104 and 105 for the Application for 
Certification for the Humboldt Bay Repowering Project (06-AFC-07), that were issued 
today in final form by CEC Staff. 

If you have any questions about this matter, please contact me at (916) 286-0278 or Susan 
Strachan at (530) 757-7038. 

Sincerely, 

0 ~ ~ c - ~ r o j e c tManager 

Attachment 

cc: G. Larnberg 
S. Strachan 
S. Galati 



Visual Resources ( I  04-1 05) 

Exhaust Stack Platform 
104. Please provide a m ' t t en  description of the design, color andfinish, location, and size of 

plai$orm(s) and associated equipment on the exhaust stacks in accordance to (sic) the 
North Coast Air District requirements. 

Response: The platforms for the test ports will be in the horizontal portions of the exhaust 
duct upstream and downstream of the SCR, they will not be located in the vertical exhaust 
stacks. Therefore, the test ports will not alter the appearance of the HBFP as seen from 
KOPs 1 and 2. 

Exhaust Stack Simulation 
105. Please provide a revised photo simulation and electronic file of the proposed project for 

KOP 1 (Figure 8.13-5) and KOP 2 (Figure 8.13-6) showing the design, color andfinish, 
location, and size of the platform(s) and associated equipment on the exhaust stacks in 
individual life-size (approximately tabloid size) photos. 

Response: Because the platforms will not be installed on the visible (stack) portion of the 
HBFP, revised KOPs would not depict sigmficant differences compared with the 
simulations previously provided. 






